
GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 8:04 pm on Tuesday 8th May 2012 in
the Penmire Rooms, Grendon
Present:

D Cox


M Hammersley

I Bates

P Swift

Also Present:
N Darwin, Warwickshire County Council

R Young, Clerk to the Council

----------------------------------------------------------------------

Prior to the commencement of the Parish Council meeting various issues were discussed relating to the lease of the community facility building with N Darwin.

The following points were discussed or reviewed:

· Re-activate youth club.

· Martin Gibbons to be contacted regarding facilities in the area.

· Cluster of villages, only Baddesley Ensor, has any facilities.

· May be grant funding available for start up.

· Colin Hayfield at the County Council is very keen to work with Parish Council.

· Warwickshire Rural Community Service may support the project or advise as to who would.

· D Cox confirmed Grendon and Baddesley Ensor to have joint project with regard to new strategy.

· Lease option of either Parish Council or Charitable Trust.

· Parish Council would be responsible for the security alarm.

· Suggested name of “Grendon Charitable Trust”.
The Chairman, D Cox, thanked N Darwin for attending the meeting.

1)
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Judith Maudsley.

2)
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations of interest were made.
3)
ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that D Cox should be appointed Chairman of the Parish Council for the coming year.

Resolved:

· To appoint D Cox as Chairman of the Parish Council for the coming year.
4)
ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL VICE-CHAIRMAN

This item was deferred until the next Parish Council meeting.

5)
MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th April 2012 be accepted as a true and correct record.
Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2012.
6)
MATTERS ARISING

a) Flooding – Spon Lane, Grendon
The Chairman, D Cox, reported that Dan Byles’ Administration Assistant is reviewing the flooding issue.  The Clerk to enquire as to whether there has been any progress. 
b) Provision of Bus Shelter – A5
The Clerk reported that Amey were undertaking a survey with visibility issue.  It was also confirmed that the Highways Agency would not fund a bus shelter.
c)
Signage – Drive to “All Saints Church”

The Clerk reported he had sent an email enquiry to Ray Sweet but had not received a reply.  No additional information was available.
d)
Probation Service – Work in Parish
The Clerk to enquire with the Probation Service whether they organised a group to partially undertake grass cutting and pruning in the parish.
e) BT van parked on Boot Hill
Councillors reviewed the parking of vehicles on Boot Hill.  The Clerk was requested to forward letters to businesses or owners of vehicles.  I Bates to give the Clerk additional information.
f)
Broken Rail on right-hand side of Bridge, Spon Lane
This matter was ongoing.

g)
Litter Bins
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to order 3 brown litter bins.  Two to be post-mounted and one to be attached to a bus shelter.

Resolved:

· To purchase 3 brown litter bins for the parish.

7)
PLANNING 
a) Planning Applications Received
i) PAP/2012/0197

Construction of ménage for private use
The Hayloft, Farm Lane, Grendon

No Comment
b)
Planning Decisions
i) PAP/2012/0128
Erection of chicken coop within chicken run

The Hayloft, Farm Lane, Grendon

Permission Granted
8)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Dan Byles, MP

Letter dated 13th April 2012 regarding Neighbourhood Plans
· Warwickshire County Council
Warwickshire Waste Core Strategy – Public Consultation

· North Warwickshire Volunteer Centre

“Help at Hand”

· North Warwickshire Borough Council

Full Council meeting, 16th May 2012 

· Rural Services 

News Digest, 8th May 2012 

· WCVA

Newsletter, Issue 166

· WALC

Annual Achievements

· Rural Opportunities 

Bulletin

· Volunteer Centres United 

Request for donation 

· North Warwickshire Borough Council 

North Warwickshire’s Draft Green Space Strategy, 2008 – 2018 

9)
FINANCE
a)
Cheque Payments
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to issue the following cheques:

	Payee
	Amount

	R Young (Salary – 3 months)
	500.00

	R Young (Expenses)
	34.20

	WALC (Subscription)
	470.00

	NWBC (Room Hire)
	60.00

	TOTAL
	£1,064.20


Resolved:

· To issue the above cheques.

b)
Receipts
	Name
	Amount

	NWBC (Precept)
	7,500.00

	TOTAL
	£7,500.00


10)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a) The Clerk to arrange for Councillors M Hammersley and I Bates to be bank account signatories.

b) The Clerk to notify Warwickshire County Council that the street light at 57 Spon Lane is still not working.
c) The Clerk to notify Warwickshire County Council Highways that the manhole outside 23 Spon Lane, Grendon, and the cover outside the Methodist Church on Boot Hill both require attention.

d) The Clerk to request a draft lease document from Darren Ridout of Warwickshire County Council for the Community Facility.

The meeting closed at 9:15 pm.[image: image1.png]



---------------------------

D Cox


Chairman
- 18 -


